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Principal’s Message     

 

Dear Parents & Carers, 
 
Thank you to all staff, students and families for surviving a very busy Term 1. 
 
This year for the first time we had NAPLAN fall in Term 1 which means the school and families will receive results 
much earlier than previously.  
 
We had an amazing day at the Year 4-6 Faction Swimming Carnival in Week 8. The weather, the competitive spirit, 
the cheering and the organisation were all perfect. Congratulations to KOOMAL on their wonderful win, to all the 
individual medallion winners and every student who competed. Thank you to the staff and parent helpers who 
helped ensure the carnival was a success. An extra-large thank you to Mrs McCarthy for her organisation.  
 
We celebrated Harmony Week by dressing in our cultural dress or wearing orange.  
Traditionally, orange signifies social communication and meaningful conversations.  
We choose to wear orange on Harmony Day to show support for cultural diversity  
and inclusivity. There have been several activities completed in our classrooms to  
help us understand and celebrate Harmony Week. Thank you to the parents 
who volunteered to facilitate classroom talks sharing their cultural stories and  
background, this was well received by the students.  
                                             
                                               Our Banksia 5 Harmony Assembly was fabulous, and I particularly loved the eight 
                                               different greetings in various languages. This was a great opportunity to highlight  
                                               and celebrate the diversity in our school community. Harmony Week is a way of  
                                               celebrating our differences whilst acknowledging that we are One. The Harmony  
                                               Day message is ‘Everyone Belongs’. It's about inclusivity and respect which are  
                                                two of our Bull Creek Values and the Harmony Day celebrations foster a sense of 
                                                belonging and community participation. I would like to thank Mr Hofmeester for  
                                                coordinating Harmony Week for our school. 
 



   

Thank you to the ongoing work of the dedicated P&C members and the School Board who have continued 

to provide support, events and valued contributions to our school this term.  

 

Ms Phillips and I were lucky enough to take 28 of our student leaders to the GRIP Leadership conference. 

This was a fantastic day that provided the students with skills they can use in their daily lives as students 

and as future adults. Selected students will present their conference reflection and learning to the School 

Board next term. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This afternoon we are hosted our ANZAC Service. This year we created our field of Poppies around the flag 

poles and our special guest, Peter Billington addressed our service. Thank you to Mr Hofmeester for 

coordinating the event and Mr Marshall for leading the senior choir singing the Greenfields of Albany. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank our professional and dedicated staff for a successful term. 

 

I wish everyone a Happy Easter and hope you enjoy spending quality time with family and friends over the 
holiday period. 
 
Ms Sharon Marchenko 
Principal 
 



Chaplain Chat   

 

 

Hello All, 

What a full term it has been! 

As we head into the Easter break and holidays, take a moment to breathe and reflect on all the positive 

moments you have experienced. Then try to find a little time to refresh yourself even if you’re still working, 

as it’s important for your own wellbeing.  

 

Here are a few simple ways to find some quality time with your children without spending a cent. 

Have your child read to you – When you are feeling worn out, and they are still buzzing, ask your 

child to read you a story. This gives them an opportunity to talk and feel heard, while you rest and 

enjoy a snuggle.  

 

Talk to your children or play games in the car while traveling from one place to another. 

Spotto – Red cars and buses, or orange cars, and trains is always a favourite in our car, and let them 

choose what the Spotto is, it could be birds or planes, the list is endless.  

 

Watch a short video or podcast with your child about a topic they could be interested in like 

science, wildlife, or history. The fun of sitting around a phone or iPad will also encourage 

conversations that you can build on to include your worldviews and values. 

 

Include Your kids in day-to-day household jobs If you need to pop to Bunnings for some 

fertiliser, or you may need some piping for a new drainpipe. Grab your child and use these menial 

tasks as teachable moments, get them to rake up the autumn leaves with you and talk about the 

seasons and what you like about each one. This is also an opportunity to have some one-on-one 

time as you drive to Bunnings or work in the garden together. Kids want your time more than they 

want a special activity. 

 

Practice gentle Discipline- try and turn behaviour issues into opportunities for teachable moments 

about life and relationships and valuing each other. Try to take a step back, breathe and invest in 

your precious ones, that is quality parenting.   

Remember -You are amazing, and you are doing the best you can with what you have. Your child loves 

you no matter what, they are the most forgiving and loving little people on earth and we can learn from 

them too.  

Happy Easter, 

Pauline Hough 
Chaplain 



School News     

 

 

School and Office Hours 
 

The school office is open from 08:30am to 3:30pm. 

Classroom doors open at 08:40am and the bell to start the school day is at 08:50am. Children must 
not arrive before 8:30am unless they are doing a leadership role or Thursday Fit Club. 

Parents can use the services of Camp Australia to arrange before and after school care to 
accommodate for working hours. 

Medical Needs for Students   Absentees 

It is very important that families inform the 
school of any medical needs for students.  This 
includes asthma, allergies, anaphylaxis and 
any other conditions that may affect the 
wellbeing and safety of a student during the 
school day. If your child has a current medical 
condition or develops one throughout the 
school year, please obtain the medical forms 
from the front office and return them with 
updated medication and a current ASCIA 
Action Plan from your doctor as required. 

 

Mobile Phones Policy 
Between the hours of 8:30am-3:05pm mobile 
phones will not be used by students for any 
communication purposes. Smart watches 
must be placed into ‘aeroplane mode’ and 
mobile phones are to be handed in to the 
office, for safe keeping, when students arrive 
at school and collected at the end of the day. 

  If your child is absent from school, please contact 
the school office on 6216 4400 or email 
bullcreek.ps@education.wa.edu.au as early as 
possible to advise of the reason for absence. 

 

Late Arrival / Early Departures 
Students arriving at school after 9am must be 
signed in at the office by a parent or guardian 
before entering their classroom. 

Students leaving school early, must be signed out 
at the office before the student is collected from 
class. 

 

RAT Tests  
 

The school still has a large supply of both oral 
and nasal RAT tests. Please come to the office 
and collect any amount you wish.  

Parking   

Some of the parking in front of the school is a pick up and drop off zone only (Kiss and Drive).  For 
the safety of all of our children, please do not park and/or exit your vehicle in the marked out green 
parking area on Francisco Crescent.  If you are early, please continue to move around the block in a 
clockwise direction until your child is ready at the Kiss and Drive collection point.  

It is illegal and dangerous to double park anywhere along the school boundary roads.  

When collecting from the classroom, please find a safe parking space around the school.  Parking is 
also available on Darley Circle with laneway access onto the school grounds. 

Parking is not permitted in the staff car parks at all times and for safety reasons, please do not walk 

through the staff car parks before, during or after school. 

  

 

  



Swimming Carnival     

 

 

 

On Tuesday the 21ST of March the Faction Swimming Carnival was held at Riverton Lesiureplex.  

 

The carnival was successful, with years 4 to 6 competing in numerous events including freestyle, 
breaststroke, backstroke and various novelty events. The team spirit and sportsmanship displayed, 
combined with the outstanding individual performances throughout the day was a pleasure to witness. 

Congratulations to Koomal on winning with an impressive 174 points! 

 

 2023 Champion Boy/Girl Results: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Champion Runner Up 

Year 4 Girls Lola M Annabelle L 

Year 4 Boys Louis L Isaac Z 

Year 5 Girls Alyssa G Ella G 

Year 5 Boys Morrie G Wesley K 

Year 6 Girls Eechyn S Ava Z 

Year 6 Boys Joshua T Ethan Z 



Wattle 4     

  

First term of Year Two has been very busy but exciting for the students in Wattle Four.  
 
Through the spectacular books written by Indigenous Author Gregg Dreise, we have learnt about First 
Nations history and their many traditions. We believe it is important that everyone learns as much as they 
can about Australia’s First People as they have lived here for many thousands of years. Gregg Dreise has 
inspired us all in Wattle Four to develop our language and literacy skills through his colourful and well 
written dreamtime stories. Our class read his books and then completed some learning activities. Each 
book had special messages we took away.  
 
Silly Birds taught us to always choose our friends wisely because it’s hard to soar like an eagle when you 
are surrounded by turkeys. 
 
Mad Magpie reminded us that when we are feeling frustrated or bullied to stay calm like the water and 
powerful like the water’s current. 
 
Kookoo Kookaburra had a beautiful message that kindness is like a boomerang. – if you throw it often, 
it comes back often. 
 
Awesome Emu reminds us that although we should be proud of our successes, we must also remember 
to be humble too. 
 
Cunning Crow emphasised that all people are different shapes, sizes and colours and together we are 
like a beautiful rainbow. 
 
Finally, during Harmony Week we realised it is our turn now – yours and ours – to look after this land. 
We need to work together to make this country an amazing place for everyone to live. This is a country we 
should all be proud of. The more we can learn about each other, the more we can understand each other 
and live in harmony.  
 
Have a happy and safe holiday from all of us in Wattle Four. 
 
Mrs Kalli-Anne Austin 
Wattle 4 Teacher 
 

  

  



Wattle 8 Superstars 
 
As we come to the end of a fabulous Term 1 in Wattle 8, we would like to share some of our favourite 
things we have learnt so far. 
 
 
 

                                                       “I can write sentences on the  
                                                        whiteboard.,” Max. 
 
                                                       “I like art. The fish painting is  
                                                        the best.” Siwan. 
 
                                                       “I know days of the week and  
                                                        calendar.” Ayyad. 
  
                                                       “I can do handstands,” Cameron.  
                                          
                                                       “I can read books,” Sophie. 
 
                                                       “I like to draw Easter Bunny pictures”, Isla. 
 
 
Reflecting on the Term we have been very busy. There have been so many new friendships made,  
lots of fun, laughter and we have become a Wattle 8 family. We can’t wait to see what next term brings. 
 
 
In Maths we have been looking at numbers, 2D shapes, patterns  
and things that are the same and different. Literacy has seen the  
children engaging in Sounds Write and Heggarty phonological  
awareness lessons. 
 
                                            
                                              
                                             We have read so many stories, but the stories  
                                             about the Easter Bunny and his adventures  
                                             have become our favourite. We used the   
                                             character of the Easter Bunny to do some  
                                             directed drawings to create some amazing  
                                             artwork.  
 
                                             It was so much fun!! 
 
 
 
 
We wish everyone a wonderful, happy, and safe holiday.  
 
                                                                                

                                                                    Happy Easter! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ms Tracy Abbott  
Wattle 8 Teacher 



Wellness Week     

 

What a fun way to finish off our first term! 
 
There were bubbles in the air, happy music everywhere. 
 
Fairies and butterflies what a surprise! 
 
Silly socks were on display, encouraging high fives that made our day. 
 
Stories about inclusivity, creating a vibe of positivity. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
There was munching and crunching on fresh, delicious fruit, it was a real hoot! March Munch was 
celebrated with lots of Crunch! We would like to say a big thank you to Woolworths Bull Creek for 
their very kind and generous fruit donation, and for everyone who took part and contributed to our 
fun filled week.  
 
Until next time, 
Your Be You Wellbeing Committee 
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YOUR 2023 P&C COMMITTEE 
 
Following the March AGM, the P&C are very excited to 
announce the election of a new President Tahmina 
Anwari! Tahmina is a busy working 
mum, her eldest child attends pre-
primary at Bull Creek. Our committee 
is excited to work with Tahmina 
moving forward!   
 
Thanks to the fantastic leadership 
Nicky Stott demonstrated as President 
over the past two years, our hard-working committee 
thrived with your guidance, and we appreciate the 
hours of time you dedicated to our school.  
 
The following executive committee were elected at the 
AGM;  
 
President – Tahmina Anwari  
Vice Presidents – Nicky Stott and Martin Lau 
Treasurer – Maria Masilang (Assistant – Lydia U) 
Secretary – Janelle Osenten  
Events coordinator – Helen Britza  
Uniform shop coordinator – Amanda Green 
Book Club coordinator – Ana Haynes 
 
We are still looking for class representatives for W10 
and B6. If you have a child in either class and could help 
us disseminate information to class parents, please 
contact bcpspandc@outlook.com.   
 
Our next meeting is May 9th, come along and help us to 
maintain a strong and supportive school community. 
We are open and inclusive, and all are welcome!  
  

UPCOMING EVENTS 2023 
 
• Mother's Day breakfast -Term 2 - to be confirmed 
• Busy Bee - Term 2 – to be confirmed 
• Disco - Friday June 16th 
• Quiz Night – August 5th. If you’re interested in 

assisting with the planning or running of this 
event, please email bcpspandc@outlook.com.  

• Father’s day breakfast - Term 3 
• Colour Run - Friday October 20th 
• Fathering project camp out - Saturday Nov 11th  

BCPS P&C NEWS 
Email: bcpspandc@outlook.com  Facebook: www.facebook.com/BullCreekPrimarySchoolPC 

UNIFORM SHOP 
 
Term 2 opening hours remain as every Monday 8:30-
9:00am, commencing week 2 (May 1st).  
 
Order online at 
www.spriggyschools.com.au 
and have your order delivered 
to your child’s classroom. Any 
uniform enquiries can now be 
emailed to 
bcpspandcuniform@gmail.com 
 
A reminder that our new 
reversible faction hats arrived 
earlier this term and look great. Get yours for $17.50!  
Faction t-shirts will also be re-stocked by term 2, 
apologies for the delay as these have been shipped 
from overseas.  
 

If you've outgrown any uniforms, please return them to 
the uniform shop or front office, they will be on-sold to 
raise money for the P&C. Old logo items will be turned 
into Book Club Boomerang bags.  

CANTEEN  
 
The Canteen is open daily (Mon-Fri) for morning tea and 
lunch.  

• Lunches must be pre-ordered - preferably 
using www.spriggyschools.com.au  (app or 
website), otherwise cash orders before 
9am at the canteen window. 

• Morning tea can be pre-ordered or cash 
transactions (excluding PP & Kindy's).  

• Extra snacks, drinks and icy poles can be 
purchased with cash at lunch time.  

• The term 2&3 canteen menu will be sent 
home in week 1 of term 2.  

 

mailto:bcpspandc@outlook.com
mailto:bcpspandc@outlook.com
about:blank
about:blank
mailto:bcpspandcuniform@gmail.com
http://www.spriggyschools.com.au


FUNDRAISING UPDATE 
 
We kick started our fundraising campaign recently with 
the movie night, which raised over $1500. Thanks to all 
who attended, we had a great time! A huge thanks to Ste-
ve Watling for being our technology guru on the night.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Congratulations to all the children who entered our Easter 
colouring in competition, it was very tough for the judges 
to choose a winner. Thanks also to the parents who kindly 
donated easter treats for our prizes. We raised over $250.  

Thank you to all families who have contributed their P&C 
fees, if you haven’t paid yet, we really appreciate your 
contribution which can be made to the school office.  Last 
year the P&C donated over $50 000 to the school to sup-
port playground upgrades, iPads and IT equipment pur-
chases, bike training and more. We’ve got a lot of items 
on our 5-year plan to continue to work towards!  

Winners of our Easter Colouring Competition:- 

 Kindy—Phoebe (W10) Year 3—Arshida (W1) 
 PP—Stephanie (W7)  Year 4—Lara (S4) 
 Runner Up—K/PP  Runner Up— Yr 3/4 
  Minakshi (W7)  Taylor (S6) 
   
 Year 1—Bethany (W6) Year 5—Eva-Louise (B4) 
 Year 2—Hudson (W4) Year 6—Carissa (B6) 
 Runner Up—Year 1/2 Runner Up—Year 5/6 
  Penny (W3)   Jake (B5) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BOOK CLUB 
 
Scholastic Book Club Brochures are distributed twice 
per term. A proportion of sales is returned to the school 
as book club credits and rewards which are awarded to 
classrooms, individuals and the library. Congratulations 
to W4, the class with the largest recent order for our 
school.  
 
To purchase from Book Club register on LOOP, 
www.scholastic.com.au/LOOP. If you need help please 
contact us, or Scholastic directly.  
 

 
Your books are delivered in 
‘Boomerang Bags’ which are 
made from obsolete school 
uniforms. Please return them to 
the office so they can continue 
to be used. If you have any old 
logo school uniforms, please 

donate them back to the school for us to make more 
bags.  

http://www.scholastic.com.au/LOOP


Community News     

  

 

SOCCER ACADEMY SPECIALIST PROGRAM 
  
Lynwood Senior High School Soccer Academy is holding trials for Year 6 students only on Thursday 
4th May 2023 in Term 2. 
  
We welcome interested Year 6 2023 students to apply. 
  
Parents/Carers can find our application through our website www.lynwood.wa.edu.au under Specialist 
Programs. 

  
All applications can be emailed to Bree.Faranda@education.wa.edu.au along with the 
student’s most current school report. 

  
  
  
  

SCHOOL ENVIRONMENT AND LIFE SCIENCES SPECIALIST 
PROGRAM 
  
Lynwood Senior High School Environment and Life Science (EaLS) Program is holding testing 
on Saturday 24th June 2023 of Term 2 
  
We welcome interested Year 6 2023 students to apply. 
  
Parents/Carers can find our application through our website www.lynwood.wa.edu.au under Specialist 
Programs. 

  
All applications can be emailed to Bree.Faranda@education.wa.edu.au along with the 
student’s most current school report. 
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